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	BBC : LOCALITY PARTNERSHIP FORUM



	Minutes of Meeting held on 

 Thursday 24 November 2016 At 1300 hours 
at Millennium Point


	Present:


	Nathan Hudson (NH) – Chair

Paul Baylis (PB)

Dax Morris (DM)

Carla Beechey (CB)

Rachel Bishop (RB)

Paul Tolley (PT)

Brian Clarke (BC)

Reena Farrington (RF)

Ray Lloyd (RL)

Kieron Ward (KW)

Alan Randell (AR)
Pat Kelly (PK)

David Page (DP)

	General Manager BBC

Area Manager

Area Manager

Head of HR
HR Manager
Education and Training Manager
UNISON

UNISON

UNISON

GMB

Unite

UNISON

UNISON

	Secretariat:
	Sam Walton (SW)
	
	
	


	No.
	
	ACTION

	
	The group welcomed Rachel to the meeting. 

BC noted that Graham Rathbone had retired from the Trust, and the group noted their thanks. 


	

	16.11.1
	Apologies
	

	
	Liz Parkes
Julian Rhodes

Jenny Cocks
Matt Brown
Corrie Martin
George Graham

Mick Hooper
Jeff Lowe

	

	16.11.2
	Minutes of Last Meeting – 21 October 2016
	

	
	The minutes were agreed as an accurate record.
The following points were noted:
Payslips ~ Staff side noted that payslips were not as yet on stations. Management confirmed that they had received confirmation to pick up the payslips today. 
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9.12 – If a crew are returning to a hub, ask to stop for food, pay but then don’t collect it as are called to a job, are they able to claim £5 more than once ~ Staff side asked if crews stop for food are they taken off the CAD. Management stated no. Staff side asked if extra money could be claimed for the cost of food if paid twice due to receiving a job. Management reiterated that only one £5 could be claimed as per agenda for change.  


	

	16.11.3
	Actions from Minutes – 21 October 2016
	

	
	3.1
	16.06.8 Parking at Hubs 

Management confirmed that this issue was still with Estates and the landlords of the sites. Management stated that staff will be encouraged to car share where possible. Management also noted that the Area Managers have this issue as part of their local actions plans moving forward. 
Action closed 

	

	
	3.2
	16.06.9 Boxes of Paracetamol/Ibuprofen 

Management confirmed that this issue had been raised with Euan Connell, who would ask the manufacturers of the possibility of making the batch numbers clearer on the packaging. 
Action ongoing

	NH

	
	3.3
	16.06.10  Oxygen Bottles

Management noted that this issue had been raised with Euan Connell. Management also highlighted that a wider review of the procurement process was to be undertaken.  
Action closed 

	

	
	3.4
	16.09.2 Security review at West Brom Hub 
Management noted that security at West Brom Hub had been raised at the local meeting. Management noted the importance of door and vehicles security. Management also confirmed that this had been escalated to S Elliker.
Action ongoing


	LP

	
	3.5
	16.09.8.10 Wider aspects of phased return 

CB confirmed that the email distributed to the HR Managers had been forwarded to the group for information.
Action closed

	

	
	3.6
	16.10.2  -  16.07.7.18 End of shift tasking. - Crew given job in last 30 minutes of shift. Case provided by KW to be looked into by JC. 

Management confirmed that the case details had been looked into and emailed to the group.

Action closed 


	

	
	3.7
	16.10.2  -  16.09.4 – EPRF Training 
Additional help for staff with dyslexia - spell check. CB confirmed that the individual’s names had been received. Management stated that the spell check would be explored as part of the upgrade. 
Action closed


	

	
	3.8
	16.10.4 Notes from Local staff side meetings 
Staff side noted that Erdington’s local staff side notes had not been received. Management agreed to chase up.
Action ongoing


	SW

	
	3.9
	16.10.5 End of shift tasking information from Orbit 
JC to provide to the group. Carried forward to next meeting.
Action ongoing


	JC

	
	3.10
	16.10.9.1 Statement of concern from staff side 
Management confirmed that the issue had been raised with Kim Nurse and a response provided to RF.
Action closed 


	

	
	3.11
	16.10.9.2 X Series Monitor 
Management confirmed that no WMAS 54s had been received in relation to the trip hazard noted. Risk Department will monitor. 
Action closed

	

	
	3.12
	16.10.9.5 Tyre checks 
Management confirmed that this had been highlighted with the AFA teams.
Action closed 


	

	
	3.13
	16.10.9.7 EOC enforcing overtime when crews are being ordered to take break off station in last hour 

Management and staff side confirmed that this case had been actioned locally.
Action closed 


	

	
	3.14
	16.10.9.9 EOC ringing staff to put them on break whilst parking the vehicle in car park

Management noted that this issue would be carried forward to the next meeting for JC to respond.
Action ongoing


	JC

	
	3.15
	16.10.9.10 Progression – Numeracy and Literacy courses 

CB confirmed that the individual had been enrolled on to the numeracy and literacy courses. 
Action closed

	

	
	3.16
	16.10.9.11 Cups on Hubs 

Management confirmed that the order to purchase more cups had been made.
Action closed 

	

	
	3.17
	16.10.13 EPRF and paperwork when attending none Emergency Departments 
Management confirmed that this issue had been raised with P Baker. 
Action closed 


	

	16.11.4
	Notes from Local Staff Side Meetings
	

	
	Local notes from Dudley and Hollymoor sent to group.
Meeting did not take place at Willenhall due to non staff side attendance.


	

	16.11.5
	End of Shift Tasking Information from Orbit
	

	
	JC to provide the end of shift data from orbit to the group at next meeting.

	

	16.11.6
	Education and Training
	

	
	Driving courses
Staff side raised Driving courses for new starters and asked if any changes have impacted upon how driving is taught. Staff side noted the use of cones previously utilised. 
PT stated that the training is the same as in the past and is improving. The cones are still used with a pre-set plan, which is a whole day of the course. PT noted the increase in accidents and the importance of using a banks person. 
Management highlighted the amount of accidents occurring and the cost of repairing the vehicles. Management noted that understand that accidents can happen but the increase in irresponsible accidents is not acceptable especially when reversing without a banks person. Discussions moved on to changing behaviour with management noting that disciplinary sanctions may have to change in relation to those involved in these types of accidents as a deterrent. Management stated that need to work together to spread the message of the importance of using a banksman at all times not just on hubs. 
Staff side noted that some of the new staff may not be used to the size of the vehicle as they may have previously only driven cars. PT noted that Ambulances are used in the training. PT also noted that the standard of driving does not seem to be the issue, its watching colleagues when reversing.

	

	16.11.7
	Risk
	

	
	EPRF

RL noted to the group that the risk assessment previously completed did not cover moving the EPRF between the vehicle and the hospital to ensure its safe storage. RL noted that there is no overall instruction on how to safely store the EPFR whilst transferring the patient to hospital and highlighted that the devices are being stored in various ways. 
Management noted that this had been picked up with Paul Baker as have had a case where one device was smashed. A solution is being explored. 
Staff side noted the risk of using the EPRF in the back of the vehicle. Management noted the importance of encouraging the completion a WMAS 54 for any specific issues.

Staff side enquired if the EPRFs are covered under DSE for eye tests. Management stated that this had been looked into and there is not enough usage of the device to cover eye test costs under UDU regulations.
Prison safety 
Management noted Rob Cole was working on the guidelines for the Trust in line with national prison procedure. NH agreed to obtain an update. Discussions noted that the procedure highlights the requirement for a manager to be in attendance and the group noted whether this would be a requirement for every call or different categories of calls. 

	NH



	16.11.8
	Update on Violence and Aggression Cases Meeting
	

	
	The group noted that violence and aggression cases are still occurring. The TMIU unit was noted as a trend at present. 

	

	16.11.9
	Meeting dates for 2017
	

	
	Meeting dates provided to the group.

NH requested that any issues between now and the next meeting are addressed with the local management teams to ensure that they are resolved.


	

	16.11.10
	Any Other Business
	

	
	10.1
	Frequent Callers

Staff side stated that when crews are receiving jobs, a warning comes up with Frequent caller contact either HVSU or CSD if an inappropriate call. Staff side noted that CSD was contacted and advised that the HVSU was now defunct and they don’t deal with these cases. Staff asked if this warning and notice could be removed. 
Management noted that this can be changed and would pick this up with Rob Cole.


	NH

	
	10.2
	GRS and staff either owing hours or are owed hours
Staff side queried the procedure as staff have no trust and confidence in the whole procedure as the hours differ from day to day. Staff side asked if the Trust was going to look at individual’s hours by hand and not by computer to work out the exact hours as have no trust or confidence in GRS.  Staff side also questioned whether the Trust would be going back over previous years to counter balance any hours owed to offset any years when they over worked.
Management noted that only this year is currently required to be paid back and the historical hours were frozen at present and under review.  Management noted the contractual hours requirements and acknowledged the issues with RALS. Management also noted that roster management is time consuming and the ideal would be to have rosters for the year, with the ability to have enough flex in the system to cover high demand.  

	

	
	10.3
	Trust savings 

Staff side noted that the Trust has to save money in the next financial year and that all departments have to make savings and asked for an update on areas where savings are being looked at and whether the estates being targeted.
Management confirmed that non pay related savings will be targeted. Emailing letters instead of posting and dialling into meetings to save on mileage is a couple of examples to work smarter. All estates will be looked at also. 
Staff side asked if Aston will be affected. Management stated that it is a possibility, however a staff meeting with Aston colleagues would be arranged to discuss in the first instance.

	

	
	10.4
	When are the PIN numbers put onto the system?
Staff side raised the issue of when the pin number is entered and the impact this can have on the stats/times. Staff side noted that the HALO can have entered the pin number, but the crew may have had to queue to book the patient in so the times don’t reflect accurately.  
Management acknowledged this and confirmed that handover procedures are correct. Management also stated that both crew members are remaining with the patient instead of one returning to the vehicle to clear away and get ready for the next job.  
Discussions also noted the hospitals and GP issues, in relation to appropriate cases. 

	

	
	10.5
	When there are delays at Hospital why do EOC contact road staff, when there are HALOs on scene?
Management stated that the HALOs may be cohorting and that the crew would be aware of the patient details. 

	

	
	10.6
	Driving Policy
Staff side noted the discussions regarding the driving training and the amount of accidents that have occurred. Staff side requested that a joint statement from management and staff side is completed as a soft approach. Staff side also requested that NH attends the discussions in relation to CCTV at Policy Group. 
NH agreed that attending Policy group would enable a debate and a way to work together to review the use of CCTV as a group. NH also noted and agreed with the approach of a joint statement. 
Staff side noted CCTV tapes being pulled for incidents. Management noted that it records good practice also. Staff side asked if the tapes could be anonymised to allow staff to learn from errors. RL noted the importance of having meaningful discussions which management agreed with. 

	

	
	10.7
	Uniforms and using only WMAS issue uniform
Staff side raised the issue of wearing additional non WMAS issue items such as scarves during winter and highlighted that staff are being asked to remove them.
Management stated that staff are asked to follow the dress code and wear uniform which they have been issued with. 
Management moved discussions on to the slides on jackets and stated that these are required to be worn on jackets especially at incidents when a number of crews are present to ensure that everyone is aware of each other’s clinical skills. 

	

	
	10.8
	Times on the CAD and walking into jobs unprepared
Staff side requested that EOC inform the crews of the time the call is received so that crews are aware of how long a patient may have been waiting and can be prepared to answer any questions. Management to take forward with EOC.

	

	
	10.9
	Meal Break policy and crews who have been put on break at a none base station and then returning to their own station - what is the Trusts stance? 
Management stated that crews should not be returning to their base during meal breaks, as this is a period of rest for staff and is for their own health and safety.

	

	
	10.10
	End of shift Tasking in West Mercia and crews passing their hub with a patient on board. 

Staff side noted this practice in West Mercia and asked if this would be adopted in BBC. Management stated that this would not be adopted in BBC. 

Staff side noted that this was a local decision and highlighted that regional agreements are in place so that there is consistency, which management acknowledged and agreed to raise with M Brotherton.

	

	
	10.11
	Out of date forms

Staff side raised the issue of out of date forms being available on the CAD. Management acknowledged this and stated that a review of all these documents was to be scheduled locally to ensure that out of date forms, logos etc are removed. 

	

	
	10.12
	NH thanked the group and noted that it had been a tough year. NH stated that working together and debating issues was important and appreciated. NH also thanked CB for her support at this meeting.

	

	16.10.11
	Regional Partnership Forum (RPF)
	

	
	No items were identified to be forwarded to RPF.


	

	16.10.12
	Date and Time of Next Meeting
	

	
	Thursday 05 January 2017 – 1300 hours

	


Chair .....................................................................   Date .............................................
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